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MINUTES OF DOVERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL KITCHEN 

DATE WEDNESDAY 4th August 2010. 

Present:  Cllrs Watkins (Chairman) Cllr Hewson-Stoate, (Vice Chairman) Cole, Cattermole, Priestley, Stubbs, Wilshaw, & Taylor (Clerk). 

Members of the Public,  

Apologies:  C. Cllr Lewer,) Bryan, Jarville, & Dist. Cllr Catt, P.C. Bointon 

P 
/ 
C 

Min No  
Originator 
Month 

Title and Description Action/ Decision Who/ 
When 

C 10/67 Minutes of the previous 
meeting 

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th July 2010.be signed as a 
true and correct record.  
Proposed Cllr Hewson-Stoate and seconded by Cllr Priestley 

 

   Declarations of Interest  

   None.  
   Public Session  

  Matters raised by members of 
the Public  

None   

   Meadow View  
P 10/16 

 
Greenwatch Grant £250 
Toyota Grant £575 
DPS Grant £100 
 

Use of this money will be for Trees to be purchased in Autumn. Children from 
school to be asked to water the trees when planted. 
Possibility is to purchase a bench.     

Cllr 
Watkins 
Cllr Stubbs/ 
Wilshaw. 

P 10/68 Hedge by Meadow View  Clerk asked to find out who owns the hedge that runs down to the Manor 
House. 

Clerk 

   Parish Website  

   Playground Issues  

P 10/69 Play Equipment Maintenance & 
any issues   

Safety issues 
Safety inspection carried out for July nothing to report. 
Gates have been adjusted per manufactures instructions  
New signs with information of how to report problems also erected 

 



 

 

Page 2 of 5 

 

Outstanding issues.  
P 10/32 Dog Mess Clerk confirmed had written to DDDC to ask about their enforcement of the 

same. Reply received looking into matter and will inform us of the outcome. 
Article for the Neighbourhood watch missed this time will appear on next issue. 
Clerk asked to contact DDDC re the public litterbins asking that a notice be 
issued on the bin “no dog mess in these bins”. All present agreed 

Clerk 
 
Cllr Bryan 
Clerk 

C 10/34 Scarecrow Festival 
 

Scarecrow Festival was a huge success. Consultation with the children on how 
to utilise this money. Letter of thanks to the Scarecrow committee from the PC. 

Clerk 

P 10/52 Annual Play inspection ROSPA has carried out the Play inspection. Two issues raised, Bolt on bench 
removed, sign to be installed re skateboard & basketball pitch 

 
Cllr Bryan 

   District Cllr Catt  

P 
 

10/62 
 

The New Burial Ground. 
 

Per Dist Cllr Catt, the concrete blocks are back in front of the entrance to the 
new burial ground and Council officers have confirmed that the grass will not be 
cut again unless contractors with specialised lifting gear are available to move 
the blocks, wait on site for the grass to be cut and then replace them again. 
 
The Diocese has confirmed that Doveridge is the next burial ground to be 
consecrated.  We await the Bishop’s diary to be free for him to be able to carry 
out the service 
Cllr Watkins to arrange a meeting with the Chief Executive of DDDC to discuss 
the matter of the travellers and the burial ground in general. 
Letter received in connection with the Burial Ground to be discussed after Cllr 
Watkins meeting with DDDC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr 
Watkins 

P 09/27 Core Strategy  The Government has officially abolished the Regional Spatial Strategy.  As a 
consequence the local planning authority (i.e. DDDC) has to reconsider the 
question of future housing provision to be included in the Core Strategy.  Work 
on this is underway but Council officers will not be in a position to present their 
conclusions to the Derbyshire Dales and High Peak Joint Core Strategy Advisory 
Committee by the 2nd September.  The meeting which had been arranged for 
that date has therefore been cancelled .  
Cllr Watkins asked the other Cllrs present to obtain from residents what they 
would like for this village e.g. 2-3 acre milti sport recreation area. Or 
community orchard. 

All 
Councillors 

   Pavilion and Playing Fields  

P 10/35 Pavilion /Playing fields 
Pavilion 

Cllr Cole confirmed that 3rd inspection had been carried out and was 
reasonable. Inspections are been carried out once a month. 

Cllr Cole 
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P 10/36 Painting of Pavilion 
Relentless 

Cllr Cole asked for volunteers to paint the windows doors & floor of the pavilion. 
Cllr Watkins, Wilshaw & Cole to do The work to be carried out within the next 4 
weeks. 
Clerk informed “relentless” had had a list of work to be done but no dates had 
been received of when they could come 

 

P 10/37 Pitches Consultation with all concerned suggests removable goal posts would cost about 
£2000.and would improve our facility Cllr Cole confirmed that the football clubs 
were in the process of applying for  grants. 

Cllr Cole 

P 10/39 Repair of Pitches (Senior 
Side) 

Contactor subject to weather to repair the goalmouths starting 14th August. Clerk 

P 10/70 Mr Bullocks issues Mr Bullock raised the following issues: 
Moles have returned – to be advised to scatter the molehill 
Pavilion overflow leaking – Cllr Hewson- Stoate to repair 
Vegetable patch between netting – Clerk to write to person concerned. 

 

   Breast Screening  

P 09/52 Breast Screening  Cllr Priestly confirmed response received, reiterating what previously said, will 
respond asking specific questions  

Cllr 
Priestley 

   Matters of Report  

P 10/41 Parish Council Notice Board The Clerk informed that the old Notice Board was beyond repair. Clerks asked to 
obtain some prices and bring to the meeting for discussion. Cllr Stubbs to also 
provide a quote but along with the other person would not be able to complete 
the work till the autumn/winter. 

Clerk 

P 10/42 Standing Orders The Standing Orders to be sent to all councillors. To be discussed at the next 
meeting 

All Cllrs 

P 10/54 Footpath Pickleys Lane Report of repairs required to fencing/posts – DCC are dealing with this. Clerk to 
contact them. 

Clerk 

C 10/63 Pump Lane Footpath Confirmation received from DCC confirming the Councils ownership of the 
footpath. Letter sent to resident confirming this 

Clerk 

   FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS/REPORTS  

  Litter Picking Cllr Wilshaw proposed to have a session weekending the 11th or 18th September. 
Clerk to contact the WI, Doveridge Preservation Society and the Village Hall 
Committee to obtain volunteers. 

Clerk  

  Monthly Budget Sheet The Clerk produced for the Councillors a copy of the New budget sheet which 
will be produced at each meeting showing the amount remaining from each 
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budget.  
 

  Items for next Agenda   

   PLANNING  

 10/64 PLANNING APPLICATIONS  
CW/30610/42 
 
 
 
10/00454/FUL 
 
 
10/00455/FUL 
 
 
10/00476/FUL 
 
 
10/00451/FUL 
 
 
PLANNING PERMISSION 
 
 

 
Proposed installation of 2 kiosks & associated works (permitted development) 
sewage treatment works, to southwest of Doveridge access track Church Lane 
for Severn Trent Water Limited (No objection by PC Councillor) 
 
Erection of conservatory – Mrs Jeffery, 2 Holtwood Cottages, Yelt Lane 
Doveridge (No objection by PC Councillors) 
 
First floor extension & alterations – Mr & Mrs P Hodgkin’s 25 Alms Road 
Doveridge (No objection by PC Councillors  6/9) 
 
Incorporation of land into residential cartilage – Mr I Mason, Hunters Croft, 
Upwoods Road Doveridge. (No objection by PC councillors) 
Construction of 3 dwellings and associated new access (outline) – Mrs F 
Beaumont, Manor House 15 Chapel Green, Doveridge(Objection by PC 
Councillor) 
 
Reduction in Height of Three Leylandll  to 2 metres at The Manor House, 15 
Chapel Green, Doveridge. Grants conditional consent 
 
Ground Floor/First extension – Mr C Marsden 11d Waterpark Road, Doveridge. ( 
PC did not object) Refused 

 

   CORRESPONDENCE  
 10/65 

 
CORRESPONDENCE 
July10 

a. Letter received re Tree rear of 28 Waterpark Road 
b. CPRE campaigns update 
c. Post Office confirmation of Sudbury opening times 
d. Safer Neighbourhood Report – Next meeting 28/09/10 village hall. 
e. SMP – leaflet 10% discount 
f. CPREs - Fieldwork Art 
g. Derbyshire Biodiversity News 
h. Email from Gent re cycle track from Brocksford to Doveridge 
i. Ashbourne Community Transport 
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j. DALC Circular 37/2010 Local Government pay 2010/2011 & 2011/2012  
k. DALC Circular 36/2010 Employers Guide & Standing Order Training 
l. Plant Scape brochures 

 10/66 Accounts 
 
July 2010. 

The following accounts were submitted for approval:  
 
Min 
No 

Cheque  
No 

Made Payable to     Amount  Vat 

1589 SO Clerks Emolument £256.33  
 

1590 1410 J Bullock Playing 
Field Mowing + 
weed killer 

£60.00  

1591 1411 Village Hall Hire £14.00  
1592 1412 Audit Commission 550.00 96.25 
1593 1413 Pavilion E on Bill 24.23  
1594 1414 Playground Safety 

Inspection 
75.00 13.13 

1595 1415 Cllr Bryan 
(Playground Signs 

12.00 2.10 
 

  TOTAL £991.56 £111.48 
 

 

   Income 
  
  

 

 
Proposed by Cllr Priestley, & seconded by Cllr Stubbs  
All Cllrs present agreed 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8:50pm. Date of the next meeting is Wednesday 1st September to be held in the rear room of the 
Village Hall at 7:30pm 
 
 
Signature of Chairman.................................................................................       Date........................................... 


